クロノス・クァルテット 声明文 Statement from Kronos Quartet

We were looking forward to visiting Japan this autumn and to meeting Japanese audiences again. Our concerts in Japan have been very special for us, and we have missed performing there. Unfortunately, due to the coronavirus pandemic and the difficulty of international travel, we must postpone our tour. We are very disappointed, but look forward to meet at the venue in the future. In the meantime, we send our warm greetings and best wishes for health and safety.

Kronos Quartet

私たちはこの秋日本を訪れ、聴衆の皆さまに再びお会いすることをとても楽しみにしておりました。日本でのコンサートは、私たちにとって特別なものでしたし、日本で演奏する機会を長い間逃しておりました。残念ながら新型コロナウィルス感染症の世界的な拡大とそれによる国際間の移動の困難さによって、私たちは今回のツアーを延期せざるを得なくなりました。私たちはとても残念に思っておりますが、近い将来、会場で皆さまにお会いできることを楽しみに待っております。

それまでの間、私たちは皆さまの健康と安全を、心よりお祈り申し上げます。

クロノス・クァルテット